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Bill Analysis 

 

SB 426 creates the Paid Family Leave Act. The measure establishes a family temporary 

disability insurance program under the Oklahoma Department of Labor. The program will allow 

up to six weeks of wage replacement benefits within a twelve month period to workers who take 

time off to care for a seriously ill child, spouse, parent, grandparent, grandchild, sibling, or 

domestic partner or to care for a newly born or adopted child. The worker will be entitled to 

receive family temporary disability insurance benefits equal to 65% of their wages.  

 

Individuals entitled to unemployment benefits will not be eligible for the program. Additionally, 

employers may require the employee to take up to two weeks of earned but unused vacation 

leave. If the Department of Labor determines an individual defrauded the employer by falsely 

certifying a medical condition, the Department may assess a penalty of up to 25% of the benefits 

paid. The employee shall be liable to the Department for any benefits paid as a result of the false 

certification. The Department may require additional proof of the medical condition if additional 

evidence can be procured without additional cost to the care recipient. Claimants must file with 

the Department to claim disability payments. Medical records are made confidential, and 

workers are required to pay contributions at a rate determined by the Department. 
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